170 Centre Street Milton, Massachusetts 02186 Tel: 617-898-1798

Fax: 617-898-1703 www.milton.edu

December 4, 2020

Michael D. Dennehy **Town Administrator** Town of Milton 525 Canton Avenue Milton, MA 02186

Dear Mike,

I hope this letter finds you well.

Enclosed, please find a check for \$162,500 for the Town of Milton's general fund. This amount represents an increase of more than 15% over last year's contribution. As Milton Academy is currently projecting an operating deficit for Fiscal 2021 due to COVID-19, our contribution represents a significant commitment and prioritization of resources to the Town.

In addition to the general fund contribution, we have also made donations to three town departments and the library, totaling \$29,500. Copies of those checks and accompanying letters are enclosed. Taken together, these Fiscal 2021 contributions to the Town total \$192,000.

Town Cash Donations	Fiscal 2021 (paid fall 2020)	Fiscal 2020 (paid fall 2019)	Fiscal 2019 (paid spring 2019)
General Fund	\$162,500	\$140,000	\$125,000
Fire Department	\$10,000	\$10,000	\$7,500
Police Department	\$10,000	\$10,000	\$7,500
Teen Center	\$7,500	\$5,000	n/a
Library*	\$2,000	\$500	n/a
TOTAL	\$192,000	\$165,500	\$140,000

^{*}In addition to donations made to the Milton Library Foundation and Milton Foundation for Education.

Following up on my communication from earlier this year, the Voses Lane and Centre Street project planned for summer 2020 was postponed due to COVID-19. The project will occur summer 2021 assuming pandemic conditions stabilize. As you know, Milton Academy's Board of Trustees previously voted to earmark \$160,000 from Milton Academy's annual capital budget to design, supervise, and construct road improvements at the intersection of Voses Lane and Centre Street to address pedestrian safety concerns. This project, discussed with the Town in advance and as advocated for by neighbors, includes narrowing the turn radius onto Voses Lane from Centre Street, installing a new sidewalk, and the adding a Centre Street crosswalk.

Please let me know if you have any questions about Milton Academy's contributions to the Town of Milton.

Sincerely,

Heidi Vanderbilt-Brown Chief Financial and Operating Officer Milton Academy

Cc: Todd Bland, Head of School, Milton Academy Milton Academy Board of Trustees Town of Milton Select Board